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New priests need to be older and wiser 

Would I recommend the life of a priest to a youngster? In this sixtieth year of my own priesthood I not only share the doubts expressed by a mere golden jubilarian (Letters, 19 May), but I am quite certain I would not. 

Just as we have learned no longer to deny normal childhood and adolescence to future priests by isolating them in junior seminaries, so now we need also to appreciate the paramount value of conventional tertiary and university education, and of industrial and business experience, in the life of future priests. The life of a priest is wonderful, but from its outset it calls today for a deeper emotive maturity, a humbler intellectual approach,  a less rigid set of legal parameters, and a more all-embracing spiritual and cultural understanding than men in their mid to late twenties, who for over seven years have been isolated from their maturing peer group, can realistically be expected to possess.  

Today’s and tomorrow’s Church calls for priests who can discern situations rather than discuss ideas, can walk together (synodically) with, rather than give directions to, a flock which has its own very good nose for direction-finding, and who can provide pastoral accompaniment in the shaping rather than the usurping of consciences. It would be unfair to young priests, unjust to the rest of the People of God, and damaging to the continuing evolution of the Vatican II and Franciscan Church to entrust this formation to on-the-job priestly experience.

There must be an honesty in recognising that the consequence of such delayed admission to the priesthood may mean that earlier sexual experience could well be as common in those being ordained as in those who marry. If this in its turn leads to a more realistic consideration of optional celibacy the whole Church will have gained.


(Mgr) Basil Loftus
Helmsdale, Sutherland

2 June 2018
We welcome the letter from Mgr Basil Loftus. His life-experience as a priest and his analysis of the current situation should be welcomed by all of us.

In spite of various articles and a steady stream of letters, the Bishops of England and Wales seem content with the status quo, asking us to pray for vocations when little is done by way of encouragement, and continuing to close parishes when they can no longer find enough priests to satisfy pastoral care.

There is an urgent need to talk but a reluctance to sit round a table and address the problem. How long will voices raised in sincere concern be ignored? When will courageous conversations actually begin?
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